

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$ 

# Remember to check out our website: www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

see this newsletter in colour on our website E-mail: admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

Tel: 0161-336 -2242/4265

# Dates for your diary

Friday 28th March 1R assembly

Monday 31st March (Years 1-6) to St Mary's for Easter assembly Parents are welcome to walk with us to St. Mary's

and join in the assembly

Monday 31st March St Mary's Easter craft club

Tuesday 1st April St Mary's to school for Foundation Easter assembly
Thursday 3rd April Strictly Dancing Show doors open 6:30pm for

7:00pm

Friday 4th April Wizard Learner Assembly
Friday 4th April School closes for Easter 3.30pm
Tuesday 22nd April School re-opens - doors open at 8.50am

DCC Girls P.E. Day

★ We work hard

★ We fisher to pe★ We are honest

The Golden Rules

We are kind and gentle

★ We look after property

We listen to people

On Tuesday 4th March all the girls from class 5T went to Denton Community College for a girls PE Day!

\*\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

We are prepared for the school day

The girls played 6 sports altogether, which were, trampolining, marshall arts, dance, mini tennis, football and we even went in the fitness suite!

We had a break at 10.30am and had some orange juice, then at 12.30 it was dinner time.

We really enjoyed it!

By Maisie & Katie 5T

World Book Day - Thursday 6th March - Year 1
Year 1 had an amazing time on World Book Day!
We learnt about Lewis Carroll during an Alice
in Wonderland themed day. The children
listened to the story and found out about
Lewis Carroll's past. We discovered he was
once a Maths Teacher and we had fun cracking

codes in our lesson. We also wrote party invitations to our friends because in the afternoon we had a Mad Hatter's Tea Party!

#### Electronic Cigarettes

Can we ask all parents / carers not to use Electronic Cigarettes within the school grounds as it sets a bad example to the children.

### 5th March

## School Council - Visit to the Mayor's Office!

Today we all really enjoyed our visit to the Mayor's Chambers at Ashton Town Hall. First we went into the Mayor's Chamber and had a photograph taken with the Mayor and Mayoress. We then went to look at the Council Chambers. It was very impressive and we said it looked a bit like a court. We saw where the Denton Councillors sit, and saw Councillor Francis's seat. We all had a turn at sitting in the Mayor's chair. We then went for some refreshments back in the Mayor's Parlour. We were told that very few people got to go in there, but both The Queen Mother and Prince Charles had visited in the past! We were then all allowed to hold the Mace which was very heavy! We all had a really informative and exciting morning. A huge 'Thank You' to the Mayor and Mayoress for their time and hospitality.

School Council Committee

# Message from the head

We have had a really busy ½ term in school, with lots of events and trips. The children have been making the most of every learning opportunity. It was great to see so many parents of the year 3 § 4 children in school to watch their Brass performance assembly, the children were really impressive. Please join us on Monday morning for our walk to St Marys Church for our Easter assembly. The children have been working really hard to perfect their dances for our 'Strictly dancing' show, make sure you come along on Thursday 3rd April and support all our children. Mrs Cartledge

Russell Scott trip (Year 6)

We went to Russell Scott Primary School to learn about new applications that can be used on ipads. (they were called 'Codeable, hopscotch, & cargo bot').

We all enjoyed Codeable the most! We spoke to the lady who invented Codeable, through Skype in America !!! We also tried to make our own games on an app - Kodu.

Charlie, Hayden, Ellie & Sian - Year 6

On Friday 14th March it was 2C's assembly. The children shared what they have learned about the Battle of Hastings. We had a news report from the battlefield, an interview with some knights and lots of facts about the Normans. The children all worked extremely hard to learn their lines and had lovely loud, clear voices. Well done 2C!

#### Chill Factor<sup>e</sup>- Wednesday 12th March

We were very lucky to have been chosen to go to the Chill Factor<sup>e</sup>, and were so excited. When we arrived we did the curling first, but didn't do very well with that, as we were against the Years 5 & 6's and we are only in Year 3.

Then we did the climbing wall, where we had to climb all the way to the top and ring the bell!

The fastest time was 9.15 seconds.

After lunch we had a go at tubing, which was really fun! Sledging was next which was really fast, then luging, where you lay down and had to go feet first.

The last one was skiing with the funny hatted man!

We had a great time and would love to do it all again

Hannah & Millie Year 3G

#### Year 3 - Tombraiders

This term the topic in Year 3 was called Tombraiders we studied the Ancient Egyptians. We did lots of research and even went to the Manchester Museum We learnt about one of the most famous Tombraiders of all Howard Carter. Here are a selection of Blogs from our website, please log on to http://www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk/blog/year-3 to read more.

I arrived in Luxor on Saturday morning. I took the train to Erement to see Callender.

A few days later I began to excavate at the valley of the kings.

By Saturday, November 4th, I discovered the first traces of the tomb.

The next day we had at last made the wonderful discovery of Tutankhamun in a magnificent tomb.

Thomas 3G

On Tuesday 19th we got on a coach to the museum. On the way there we sung songs it was fun. when we got there we got in are groups and explored the museum. First we went in the dinosaur room I stood next to a mammoth then we looked at stuffed animals they where so furry. Then we looked at the lizard room there was a snake and frogs and lizards. Then we looked at different kind of money and pots. After we learnt about Asru and what Asru wants in her tomb. Finally we went in the gallery and found Asru's mummy. Then we went back school we hade lots of fun. Ruby 3R

#### Nursery News

We have had a very busy few weeks, the children enjoyed dressing up and taking part in the 'World Book Day' celebrations.

In fact, they were so inspired that they planned their own celebration, a Teddy bears picnic.

Thank you parents/carers for your contributions to the picnic we had lots of fun with our teddies.

We would also like to thank Miss Howard for the voluntary support she has given the Nursery this year and wish her the best of luck with the rest of her pregnancy-she can finally put her feet up for a while!

#### Strictly Dancing

We are all very much looking forward to our annual talent show. The children who are participating on the night have been feverishly practicing and putting in lots of hard work to make sure that you are all entertained on the night. Tickets will be available from Monday 31st March from the Junior office.

#### Brass Concert

On Monday the 24th March, we did a special concert with our brass instruments (Years 3 & 4). First we started by singing our warm up song, then after that we played 'sad brother Jack'. Everybody clapped, then the band played Chinese Dragons. It was very good, and we finished by playing Mr Cool. I think the parents enjoyed it too! Years 3 & 4